

TOWN OF LEDYARD CONNECTICUT

TOWN COUNCIL

741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, CT 06339-1551 (860) 464-3203 council@ledyardct.org

May 25, 2023

Mayor Fred Allyn, III Town of Ledyard 741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, Connecticut 06339

Dear Mayor Allyn:

At its Regular Meeting held on May 24, 2023 the Town Council took the following action:

- Reappointed Ms. Paula Crocker, 1500 Route 12, Gales Ferry, to the Housing Authority to complete a five (5) year term ending March 31, 2028.
- Approved a proposed updated Director of Parks, Recreation and Senior Citizens job description as contained in the draft date May 9, 2023.
- Granted a bid waiver to WMC Consulting Engineers in the amount of \$478,000 for RFQ/RFP 2023-07 (Engineering Services—Whitford Brook Watershed Infrastructure Improvements) due to not receiving three bids; in accordance with Ordinance #200-001 (rev 1) "An Ordinance for Purchasing"...
- Appointed CliftonLarsonAllen LLP to conduct auditing services for the General Government, WPCA, and Schools for the fiscal year ending June 30, 2023, in accordance with Chapter III, Section 11 of the Town Charter.

Please feel free to contact Chairman Dombrowski should you have any questions regarding this meeting.

Respectfully submitted,
Rofane Maker

Roxanne M. Maher Administrative Assistant to the Ledyard Town Council

Director of Finance Treasurer Administrator of Human Resources Director of Parks, Recreation & Senior Citizens Public Works Director/Town Engineer